
 Council Chambers 
 300 First Street 
 Woodland, California 
 
 June 23, 1992 
 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:05 p.m. in the City Hall 
Council Chambers.  Vice Mayor Sandy conducted the meeting. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Crescione, Flory, Sandy, Slaven 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Rominger 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: O'Toole, McDonell 
 
 ALSO PRESENT: Ross Powell, Director of County Communications Center 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 There were no comments presented regarding items not on the agenda. 
 
HONORING BUILT-RITE TRAILERS FOR ROLL-OVER SIMULATOR: 
 
 A demonstration of the City's roll-over simulator was conducted.  The simulator will 
be made available to the other agencies within Yolo County.  The simulator was 
developed with use of grant funding. 
 
POLICE DEPARTMENT ANNUAL REPORT: 
 
 Chief McDonell presented the annual report of the Yolo County Communications 
Emergency Services Agency.  He said 1992 is the fifth  year of the joint powers authority 
for communications and is a cost effective way of coordinating communication services of 
the cities and County of Yolo County. 
 
 Council Member Flory suggested that Council hold a study session at the 
Communications Center. 
 
 Chief McDonell presented the Annual Police Department Report.  The trend over 
the last four years is that the number crimes has been reduced.  However, there was an 
increase in 1991.  The Police Department's response time is 6.22 minutes on the average. 
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JOINT SESSION WITH COMMISSION ON AGING: 
 
 John Ferns, Chairperson of the Commission on Aging, reviewed the functions of 
the Commission as provided by City Ordinance No. 1035.  He said the role of the 
Commission is to define the needs of senior citizens.  The question posed to Council by 
Commission Members is "Can the Commission on Aging and Child Care Commission 
provide input on their respective division operating budgets?" 
 
 Commission Members expressed concerns over space and parking at the Senior 
Center. 
 
 Council Member Flory suggested that City Council establish policy on relationships 
and roles of the Commissions.  Vice Mayor Sandy asked the Commission to submit any 
changes to the Ordinance that they would like to be considered by the Council. 
  
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 At 9:42 p.m. the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 _________________________________________ 
 Vice Mayor of the City of Woodland 
  
 


